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THE TOWN OF HILTON HEAD ISLAND 
U.S. 278 GATEWAY CORRIDOR PROJECT COMMITTEE 

Date: Thursday, March 21, 2019 Time: 9:00 A.M. 
Present from Committee: David Johnson, Jr., Chairman; Frank Babel, Alex Brown, Tom Crews, Jerry 
Cutrer, Hannah Horne, Brendan Reilley, Sarah Stewart, Kyle Theodore, Members; Larry McElynn, Beaufort 
County Council Liaison 
Absent from Committee: Tom Peeples, David Lunka, Members; Palmer Simmons, First Alternate; Dan Wood, 
Bluffton Liaison 
Present from Town Council: Marc Grant, Committee Ex Officio, Glenn Stanford 
Present from Town Staff: Charles Cousins, Assistant to the Town Manager; Anne Cyran, Senior Planner; 
Krista Wiedmeyer, Executive Assistant/Town Clerk 

 
1. Call to Order 
Chairman Johnson called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 
2. FOIA Compliance - Public notification of this meeting was published, posted, and distributed in compliance 

with the South Carolina Freedom of Information Act and the requirements of the Town of Hilton Head Island. 
3. Unfinished Business - None 
4. New Business 

a. Tour of Jenkins Island & Stoney Community Areas 
The Committee along with citizens, first toured the Stoney Community area. Dr. Emory Campbell gave a brief 
history of the area and answered questions from both Committee members and citizens. As part of the tour, the 
Committee walked the sidewalk leading from the Town-owned property to the privately-owned homes. Ms. Stewart, 
Dr. Campbell and Mr. Brown continued the discussion and answered questions. 
Upon boarding the trolley, the Committee toured the U.S. 278 corridor through Jenkins Island, crossing to and from 
the mainland, and stopping to tour the property at Windmill Harbour. Mr. Crews gave an overview of the traffic 
conditions in this area and answered questions posed by the Committee and citizens.  

b. Comments & Questions Concerning Assigned Work Groups 
At the conclusion of the tours, Chairman Johnson started a discussion regarding the assigned work groups. He noted 
that each work group should plan to make their presentations at the April 10, 2019 meeting. During this discussion, 
Town staff passed out the work group supplies. 

c. Chairman’s Comments 
Chairman Johnson noted that there would not be a meeting on March 28, 2019. 
5. Public Comments and Questions - None 
6. Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:25 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted by:  
Krista M. Wiedmeyer, Executive Assistant/Town Clerk 

April 10, 2019 

____________________________ 
David Johnson, Chairman 
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